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Notes from Grampound Village Steering Committee at

Margie Lundie’s House

Meeting held: Wednesday 9th July 2014

1.
Present: Margie Lundie (ML), Peter Wootton (PW), Helen Bunt (HB),), Annette Egerton (AE), Philip Freer (PF), Richard Pryor (RP), and Alison Ryves (AR). 
2.
Apologies: Catherine Evans (CE), Rachel Davies (RD), Fiona Jones (FJ) and Mark Jones (MJ).
3.
Approval of notes from previous meeting: The notes were approved to be a true and accurate record.

4.
Matters arising from minutes: PW reported there was a small delay with the village hall lease because Cornwall Council realised it needs to report the changes to Sport England who helped fund the hall. 


ML said she did not agree with the decision to keep the two portacabins separate to avoid requiring building regulation consent, she felt we needed more information on what the actual cost would be. After discussion it was decided to address the decision again once the portacabins were in place.


PW has received very helpful financial information from Les Eastlake, Treasurer for St Tudy community shop, he had also received an offer from a trainee accountant to be the shop’s bookkeeper for a year which was welcomed by the committee.


The village store hamper presented to the carnival committee for their recent auction raised £45 and was bought by Pat Paynter.


AE updated her list of suppliers to include: St Ewe Eggs, Crystal Drycleaners, Westcountry Fruit Sales Ltd (suppliers fruit and vegetables), Martin’s Bakery to complement Da Bara Bread. AE also had information on selling newspapers from Smiths News, she is trying to speak to a salesperson there to see if we could delay paying a hefty deposit until September rather than later this month as has been requested.  She also reported that the owners of Sticker Shop are willing to supply papers if that is our preference. Will report back at the next meeting. 

AE and AR to visit St Tudy Community Shop later this month to discuss suppliers with their manager. AE also said the school survey has been delivered and she has had one response.

5.
Service and installation update: HB said the flood barrier is likely to cost between £1500-2000 and she gave an update of other services e.g. Western Power, South West Water and BT. Dainton’s is delivering portacabin on Wednesday 13th August (photographs already circulated) and the other unit will be delivered on 14th. PW whilst thanking Helen said she has done tremendous work and no one else in our group could have done it. The timetable of work HB produced has been circulated and is on both the store and village website.

6.
Prince’s Countryside Fund: The Steering Group had already been informed of the bid being successful and PW said the news had to remain confidential until the funder made an announcement in the week leading up to 21st July. {PW has been told that it should be announced on 16th July} Special thanks was made to PW, ML and AE for their work on the bid and to Peter Hardaker for his excellent reference.

7. 
Garlenick fund panel meeting: to be held on 22nd July and in PW’s absence HB would accompany ML to present our bid.  PW and ML distributed printed costings showing the importance of getting a grant from the Garlenick fund and PW said it was important to stress that, for the wellbeing of the village, the shop needs to go ahead now and cannot be delayed for another year. 
8.
The current financial position: a paper produced by PW and ML was circulated showing income and projected expenditure which shows the financial situation remains tight and that we are going to have to be very disciplined over budgets and financial control. {PW has since told ML that he will look after finances during the set-up period}.
9.
Fitting out store and coffee shop: MJ has been tasked to look at fitting out store with shelving, fridges, freezers, counter etc.  HB says this is now a priority and not something she can take on with all the other matters she is responsible for.  AR suggested that underneath the shelving at floor level it would be a good idea to have cupboards to store stock not on display and this was agreed.  ML to speak to shopfitters at Creed to see if they can advise. Plunkett can also advise on shop fitting and it was agreed to invite David Fisher to visit in early September to give advice on that and other matters. PW to contact him when grant bid outcomes known.

Coffee shop: AR and AE volunteered to start looking at equipment for the coffee shop. They are keen to look for second hand chairs and tables which can be painted and AR suggested a leaflet around the village to see if anyone has wooden furniture they could give us.  The budget for the coffee shop is so small this will be the only way to go forward.

Coffee machine: AR has spoken with a number of providers and she believes the most suitable machine for a coffee shop run by volunteers is a bean to cup press button machine using good quality powdered milk. A similar machine is used at Humfrey’s and members of the group were urged to go and try it.  ML said currently no money has been set aside for the coffee machine.

10.
Financial control during set-up phase: ML said the finance sub-committee would need to meet on a weekly basis in future and asked AE to join it.

11. Shop opening: It was agreed to aim for the middle of October.

12. Shop management: ML and PW to word advertisement for a part-time shop manager to place in West Briton and Cornish Guardian. Plunkett has helpful information on job description.


Voluntary assistant managers: This was a suggestion from Les Eastlake of St Tudy shop and was considered something that we should introduce in Grampound.

13. Volunteers event: AR and RP organising event and it was decided to hold it at the Heritage Centre using both floors on two evenings on 5th and 20th August between 6 – 9pm. AR and RP produced a list of volunteer tasks and will produce invitation for current volunteers and a more general leaflet for the rest of the village. AR has looked into the need of food hygiene certificates and said this will be necessary in the coffee shop but not in the shop.  It is now possible to obtain the certificates through an online test which is the cheapest way.

AE has been informed of the Environmental Health Officer for this area who will be happy to talk to us about requirements as soon we have firm plans in place about the design of the premises and the type of activity that will be carried on in relation to food.  

It was agreed to try to recruit some more active committee members from among the volunteers or invite those who have important skills (this needs to be first considered by the group).

14. BBQ: The committee are delighted that Sue Ashworth has offered to put on a fundraising BBQ at her home in Tannery Lane on 30th August.  Committee to offer to get licence and beer and wine to sell and offer anything else Sue requires. Tickets £10

15. AOB: ML said we need to look at premises licence to sell alcohol at the shop and AE volunteered to make enquiries.
ML also said that Tim Lobb is willing to use his vintage lorry for our entry in Grampound Carnival on 6th September.  It was agreed to have a stall as well as the carnival entry to update people on our progress.  How the entry display will look has not been decided but it was agreed to have shop aprons (possibly grey in colour with the shop logo) ready and sweets to hand out.
16. 
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 23rd July at Margie’s House. PW gave his apologies for absence in advance.

Notes taken by Annette Egerton
